Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes of October 16, 2012
Attendees

Present: Wayne Elliott; Joanne Dover; Kris Rathjen; Elena Knapp, Alternate Trustee (arrived during discussion of the FY 2013-14 budget).
Not Present: Linda VanValkenburgh; Marla Davis.
Also Present: Cab Vinton, Director.
Call to Order

Chairman Wayne Elliott called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. on Tuesday, October 16, 2012, at the Library.
Secretary’s Report
The draft minutes were amended to include a summary of library use statistics shared by Cab at the end of the last meeting.
MOTION (Joanne D./ Wayne E.): The motion to accept the minutes of September 18 as amended passed unanimously.
Building Report
The Town will most likely hire local contractor Ahlgren & Sons in the near future to begin work on the restoration and painting of the Library cupola. If all goes well, work will be finished before the onset of winter. Steve Ahlgren has many years of experience working on historic structures and is a member of the New Hampshire Preservation Alliance.
Treasurer’s Report

The Board affirmed that it is the Library’s policy to compensate non-exempt employees for hours worked in excess of their normal work-week, but below the forty-hour a week threshold for overtime. This is a very rare occurrence, generally associated with the extra workload required by the Summer Reading Program. Overtime is only compensated when prior approval has been given by the Director.

The Board reviewed the most recent financial statements. The Library is 5% under budget through October 16. Of the $20,523 in the Building and Donations accounts, approximately $18,844 is unrestricted; the balance is earmarked for book purchases in accordance with the guidance from the Trustees of the Trust Funds.

The Board reviewed a draft budget for FY 2013-14. The Selectmen has advised departments to level-fund operating budgets while granting 2.5% COLA’s to employees. For the Library, this would mean a total budget of $114,436, or a 2.7% increase above FY 2012-13. 
After reviewing expenditures for each operating budget line item over the past three years, the Trustees agreed to reduce six line items by a total of $1,394; level-fund ten line items; and increase nine line items by $2,459. The requested operating (non-personnel) budget is $27,820, or $1,540, $450, and $1,774 below our actual expenditures for the FY 2010, 2011 and 2012, respectively. The final recommendation is for a budget of $115,151, representing an increase of 3.3% over the current fiscal year.
General Business

The Library’s presence was missed during the September election. We are planning to be at the November election, but have some logistical details to work out with the Moderator. The Town Clerk is expecting a busy Town Hall and the Library will work hard to ensure that its activities do not interfere with the voting process. 
The Library received a donation of two large boxes of surplus new books from the Library of Congress, courtesy of the office of Senator Kelly Ayotte. Cab will send a thank you note to the Senator’s office.
Adjournment

The Chair adjourned the meeting at 8:45 p.m.
Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, November 20, 2012 at 7 p.m. in the Library.
Respectfully submitted,
Cab Vinton, Director
